Town of Bergen Zoning Board of Appeals
Minutes of May 16th, 2024, Approved
Bergen Town Hall
  PRESENT:
 Chairman: Paul Cooper, Kevin Bruton, Penne Vincent, Julie Donofrio
 ALSO PRESENT: 
Gerry Wood (ZEO) Kevin Watts (Geis), Brett Abbott (OXBO), Christopher Chadborne (OXBO), Mike Metzger OXBO, Mike Ritchie(Dollar General),David Clurzynski(OXBO)
 NOT PRESENT:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Cooper
Pledge of Allegiance
New Business- 
OXBO- Application SP-2402 for a height variance to 42’ for new construction at NYS RT 19 tax Map Number SBL#13-1-63-1
OXBO presented plans and drawings of planned buildings including road view from 19.  The current code on heigh is 40ft.    The Board agreed to move forward with the request and will hold a public hearing on 6/20 for final approval.

Dollar General-Application SP-24-03 for a Parking lot variance (Parking Spaces) Mike Ritchie spoke to the board, there were questions on traffic and deliveries as well as the incoming OXO business and what that would look like for parking needs.  It was decided that Dollar General would withdraw this application and bring forward a request for a variance of the % of needed lot coverage to accommodate the additional parking spaces.   That Application is SP SP2403, was received and will be heard at the 6/20/2024 meeting along with a Public Hearing on the same night.
Next Zoning Board meeting Thursday 6/20/2024
                      Public Hearing for OXBO and Dollar General   
Motion to Adjourn was made by Penne Vincent, Julie Donofrio made 2nd, approved by all. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kim Donley 
cc:  Teresa Robinson, Town Clerk 
Gary Fink, Planning Board Chairman
Ernie Haywood- Town Supervisor



